
April 1 , 2022 

Dr. Scott Muri 
Superintendent 
Ector County Independent School District 
802 North Sam Houston 
Odessa, Texas 79761 

Re: Agreement for Limitation on Appraised Value of Property for School District Maintenance and Operations 
taxes by and between Ector County Independent School District and GCC Permian, LLC, Application 1652 

Dear Superintendent Muri: 

This office has been provided with the Agreement for Limitation on Appraised Value of Property for School 
District Maintenance and Operations taxes by and between Ector County Independent School District and GCC 
Permian, LLC (Agreement). As requested, the Agreement has been reviewed pursuant to  
34 TAC 9.1055(e)(1). 

Based on our review, this office concludes that the Agreement complies with the provisions of Tax Code, 
Chapter 313 and 34 TAC Chapter 9, Subchapter F. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Desiree Caufield with our office.  She can be reached by email at 
desiree.caufield@cpa.texas.gov or by phone at 1-800-531-5441, ext. 6-8597, or at 512-936-8597. 

Sincerely, 

Will Counihan 
Director 
Data Analysis & Transparency Division 

cc: Fred Stormer, Underwood Law Firm, P.C. 
Luis Carlos, GCC Permian, LLC 
Carlos Lopez, GCC Permian, LLC 
Brandon Westlake, Cummings Westlake LLC 


